
 

 

 

 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

June 22, 2022 

Virtual Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Roseann Guerrini, Lay Director;  Chairpersons 
in attendance:  Roberta Davis, Richard Druffner, Dave Marazzo, Ann Marie 
Segilia, Tina Stryker, Wendy Vogt.  Committee Members in attendance:  Bill 
Benning and Terri DiBacco. 

• NEW BUSINESS:   
o Elections will be held for Chair for School of Leaders and Chair of Post 

opinions and 

▪ Roseann Guerrini expressed her concerns with the need for unity, 
when we are voting, and the needed to be guided through prayer. 

▪ Dave Marazzo brought up concerns regarding the parameters used 
for the 3 nominees for the Post Cursillo Chair.  He felt we should 
wait until 2 of the candidates meet the requirements in the By-laws 
saying that you must have worked a weekend to be on Secretariat.   

• The Election Committee explained why we had made 
exceptions to these requirements.  The two had not had an 
opportunity to work on a weekend team due to Covid, and 
both were on the Weekend team for the upcoming 
weekends. 

• Dave Marazzo said he also learned that there was a problem 
with one of the applications since it was submitted 5 days 
after the deadline. 

• The Election Committee explained that since there were 
other exceptions being made, there was no reason to not 
accept the late application. 

• Dave Marrazzo put forth a motion to disqualify all 

nominated candidates who did not meet the By-Laws 

requirements of serving on a team of at least one Cursillo 

Weekend and in addition disqualify applicants who did not 

submit their applications by the deadline.  The deadline for 

submission of applications was May 14, 2022.  This would 

disqualify, Garrison (not having served on a team), Lisa 

(not having served on a team, and late submission), and 

John (late submission) for Post Cursillo.  We could then 



vote in August after all the qualifications have been 

met.  The motion was seconded by Wendy Voght.  After a 

discussion, the motion made by Dave Marrazzo was voted 

down 6 to 1. 

▪ Roberta Davis offered a motion to make an exception for a vote 
for the Bylaws requirement to having worked on a team for 
Chairperson eligibility, since the past 2 years have had extraordinary 
events.   Lay Director Roseann Guerrini said this was not necessary.  
The motion was removed. 
 
 
 
 
 

▪ Dan Brown was appointed to Chair of the School of Leaders by 6 
votes in favor, and 1 abstain. 

▪ Lisa Rowe was appointed Chair of the Post Cursillo Committee 
with 5 votes 2 went to other nominees. 

• Next Secretariate meeting will be Tuesday, July 5 2022, .at Diocese of Harrisburg 
Conference Center.  Mass will be held at 5:30 to start off our new year. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary  
July 4, 2022 


